
 

Happy Lynden Manor 
Anniversaries toé 

 
Egbert Maas who moved in 9 years ago on February 19th 

Nancy Middlekauff who moved in 8 years ago on February 25th 
Harry Van Dyke who moved in 6 years ago on February 12th 
Manette Kimberley who moved in 5 years ago on February 27th 
Doug Kimberley who moved in 5 years ago on February 27th 
Carol Lagerway who moved in 3 years ago on February 2nd 
Mary Stansbury who moved in 3 years ago on February 7th 
Mary ñJoò White who moved in 3 years ago on February 25th 
Bonnie Handerson who moved in 1 year ago on February 6th 

 

We wish you all a Happy Anniversary 
and many more Happy Years 

here at Lynden Manor 

905 Aaron Dr  

Lynden, Wa  98264  

Kenneth was born 
in Olympia, Wash-
ington, the only 
child of Carl and 
Lois Forbes.  His 
father was a 
housepainter and 
general contractor.  
His mother was a 

homemaker, bookkeeper, and en-
joyed volunteering at Kenôs school.  
Itôs interesting to note that Kenôs 
mother went to high school in 
Lynden and played on the basket-
ball team. 
 

When Ken was about four years old 
the family moved to Tacoma.  Ken 
was involved in Scouting and en-
joyed the outdoors.  The family 
spent time fishing, hiking and 
camping.  Kenôs love of the out-
doors has continued throughout his 
life. 
 

After graduating from high school 
in 1950, he went to business college 
and began working.  In 1952 he 
joined the Air force.  A year later he 
was assigned to RAF Station Kirk-
newton in Scotland, just outside of 
Edinburgh.  His job involved work-
ing in classified communications.  
After four years in the Air Force he 
went back home and enrolled in 
Pacific Lutheran College.  Three 
years later he transferred to Central 
Washington State College and grad-
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uated in 1960 with degrees in edu-
cation and administration. 
 

Ken taught sixth grade in Centralia 
for two years and then taught in 
Germany for two years at an Amer-
ican Army base.  He then went back 
to Centralia to resume teaching 
sixth grade. 
 

Ken met his future wife, Beverly 
Anderson, at a party while playing 
volleyball.  She had grown up in 
Blaine and was a teacher in Renton.  
Both Ken and Beverly had no 
thoughts of marriage, but when 
Beverly hit Ken in the face with the 
volleyball he thought to himself, 
ñnow thatôs a woman I could be in-
terested inò.  They had their first 
date October 13, 1967 (Kenôs birth-
day) and announced their engage-
ment two months later.  They mar-
ried six months after that. 
 

They chose to live and teach in 
Renton.  Playing tennis and travel-
ing were favorite pastimes.  Ken 
studied the history of gold mining 
in the western U.S. and Canada.  
Some of Kenôs other hobbies were  
                      (continued on page 3) 
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Meetings: 
 

Activity Planning Meeting 
Thursday, February 1 

1:30 pm  
3rd Floor TV Room 

 
Dining Committee Meeting 
Thursday, February 8 

1:30 pm  
3rd Floor TV Room 

 
Resident Association Meeting 
Thursday, February 15 

2:00 pm 
2nd Floor Activity Room 

 
All Residents are invited to  
attend all of these meetings. 

   2 

Special Events This Month: 
 

Super Bowl Sunday - February 4th, 3:30 pm, channel 5 
     New England Patriots vs. Philadelphia Eagles 
 
Winter Olympics in Pyeong Change, South Korea 
     Opening Ceremony on Friday, February 9th  
      @ 8:00 pm on channel 5 
     Closing Ceremony on Sunday, February 25th 
 
Mardi Gras - Tuesday, February 13 - At noon enjoy an  
     authentic Cajun meal of Seafood Gumbo, Cajun Red 
     Beans, Rice with Andouille Sausage, Hoppin Johns, 
     and King Cake with a surprise inside.  At 3:00 pm the 
     Clearbrook Connection (a Dixieland Jazz Band) will 
     be here.  Be sure to dress the part. 
 
Valentineôs Day - Wednesday, February 14 - At noon we 
     will have a special meal of Shrimp Scampi with 
     Linguini, Spinach Salad with Pecans and Berries, 
     Asparagus with Hollandaise Sauce, Ravioli in Brown 
     Butter, Parmesan Bread Sticks, and Peanut Butter Pie. 
 
Chinese New Year - Friday, February 16 - Itôs the Year of 
     the Dog.  At noon our lunch will be Breaded Shrimp, 
     Chicken Pot Stickers, Pineapple Fried Rice, Stir-fried 
     vegetables, Egg Drop Soup, and Mango Pudding with  
     Toasted Coconut.  At 3:00 pm join us at Happy Hour  
     and hear your Chinese Horoscope. 
 
ñA Murder is Announcedò - a play at Claire vg Thomas  
     Theater.  We will be going on Saturday, February 24 
     @ 2:00 pm.  Admission is $10.00. Sign up early. 

Save the Date 
 

23rd Annual 
Caregivers Conference 

 

Friday, March 16th, 2018 
Silver Reef Events Center 
Ferndale, Washington 

 

Keynote Speaker 
Brenda Avadian 

ñFinding Joy in Caregivingò 
 

For more information email Elder Service Providers @ 
info@elderserviceproviders.org 

Champaghnõs 
Bubbles & Chuckles 

 
1) How does NASA organize their 
party? 

2) You might have to sleep on this 
one...what has one head, one foot, 
and four legs? 

3) What did the left eye say to the 
right eye? 

4) Why was the chef embarrassed? 
5) I travel all over the world, but  
      always stay in my corner.  What   
      am I?     

 

1) They planet  
2) A bed  
3) Something really smells down there  
4) Because he saw the salad dressing  
5) A stamp  

Answers 
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Please Welcome Our New Residents 

Marjorie Holt 
Apt. #103 

 

Birthplace:  Sumas, WA 
Occupation:  Homemaker 
Family:  1 Son, 3 Daughters, 
13 Grandchildren, 17 Great- 
grandchildren 
Hobbies:  Walking, baking, 
watching sports, family, garden-
ing 
Travel:  Some in the U.S. 

Ellen Henken 
Apt. #104 

 

Birthplace:  Everson, WA 
Occupation:  Cook 
Family:  1 Son, 1 Daughter, 
3 Grandchildren, 2 Great- 
grandchildren 
Hobbies:  Needlework, sewing 
Travel:  Some around the U.S. 

Doris Epley 
Apt. #305 

 

Birthplace:  Vancouver, B.C. 
Occupation:  Office worker at 
Boeing for 35 years 
Family:  1 Brother, 1 Sister 
Hobbies:  Fishing, cards, oil 
painting 
Travel:  Hawaii and around the 
U.S. 

Anna Keizer 
Apt. #102 

 

Birthplace:  Holland 
Occupation:  Homemaker 
Family:  2 Sons, 2 Daughters, 
11 Grandchildren, 22 Great- 
grandchildren 
Hobbies:  Knitting, painting, 
reading 
Travel:  Hawaii, Alaska, Hol-
land, U.S. 

Joan Scales 
Apt. #212 

 

Birthplace:  Kansas City, MO 
Occupation:  Teacher 
Family:  1 Daughter, 7 Grand- 
children 
Hobbies:  Walking, reading, 
gardening 
Travel:  Around the U.S. 
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Resident Rights Corner: 
 

Chapter 70.129RCW protects your rights at Lynden 
Manor.  It is the intent of the legislature that individ-
uals who live in boarding homes and facilities re-
ceive appropriate services, be treated with courtesy 
and continue to enjoy their basic and legal rights, as 
well as having the opportunity to exercise reasona-
ble control over life decisions.  So in an effort to 
assist our residents in understanding their rights, we 
are going to feature a ñResident Rightò each month 
in our newsletter going forward. 
 

This monthôs ñResident Rightò: 
 

Each resident and legal representative has the right 
to:  Refuse to perform services for the facility unless 
voluntarily agreed to. 

New Medicare Cards: 
 

The Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
(CMS) will begin issuing new Medicare cards in 
April 2018 that no longer include your Social Secu-
rity number.  The Social Security numbers will be 
replaced by a new Medicare Beneficiary Identifier 
(MBI).  The cards will be mailed to your address on 
file with the Social Security Administration, so 
make sure your contact information is accurate. 
 

It will take 12 months to mail new cards to all Med-
icare beneficiaries.  During this time, keep in mind 
that Medicare will never request personal or private 
information, so be wary of anyone contacting you 
about the new card or MBI.  Once you receive your 
new card, destroy the old card immediately. 
 

Ground Hog Day 
 

Groundhog Day is celebrated 
each year on Feb. 2, when 
people across the country 
wait to discover if a small 
furry rodent will predict an 
early spring or another six 
weeks of harsh winter weath-
er.  For those of you who 
donôt know the science 
around the tradition, if the 

groundhog sees his shadow, winter will be around 
for a little while longer.  However, if the groundhog 
doesnôt see his shadow, spring is on its way.  Here 
are 7 key facts about Groundhog Day: 
 

¶ The tradition can be traced to Candlemas, an 
early Christian holiday.  Those who celebrated 
Candlemas decided that clear skies on the holi-
day meant a longer winter. 

¶ The Germans eventually began to believe that if 
the sun made an appearance on Candlemas Day, 
a hedgehog would cast a shadow - predicting six 
more weeks of winter. 

¶ When German immigrants arrived in Pennsylva-
nia, they found a large number of groundhogs.  
So, they decided that the groundhog, which re-
sembles the European hedgehog, could predict 
the weather. 

¶ The Punxsutawney Groundhog Club was found-
ed in Punxsutawney, PA, in 1887 by a group of 
groundhog hunters.  The editor of the 
Punxsutawney newspaper was a member of the 
club, and he claimed that Punxsutawney Phil 
was the only true weather-predicting groundhog.  
Eventually the furry Pennsylvania rodent - 
known as Punxsutawney Phil - became famous. 

¶ Staten Islandôs own groundhog - Staten Island 
Chuck (real name Charles G. Hogg) - has been 
making his prediction at the Staten Island Zoo 
for over three decades. 

¶ According to the Staten Island Zoo, Chuck has 
an almost 80 percent accuracy rate on his pre-
dictions.  

¶ Phil and Chuck disagreed last year.  Phil saw his 
shadow, calling for six more weeks of winter, 
and Chuck didnôt see his shadow calling for an 
early spring. 

 Love Quotes 
 
§ ñYou know youôre in love when you donôt want 
to fall asleep because reality is finally better 
than your dreams.ò                            Dr. Seuss 

§ ñThe best thing to hold onto in life is each  
        other.ò                                  Audrey Hepburn 
§ ñLove is friendship set to music.ò 
                                                     Joseph Campbell 
§ ñBefore you marry a person, you should first 
make them use a computer with slow internet 
service to see who they really are. 

                                                             Will Ferrell 

 

(Ken Forbes continued from page 1) 
 

fishing, photography and golf.  They also had a summer cabin at Semiahmoo 
in Blaine, Washington. 
 

Beverly eventually went back to school, earning first her masters and then her 
doctorate from the University of Washington.  She went into administrative 
work writing curriculum for the Renton School District and then went on to 
teach curriculum and administration at Seattle University.  Ken continued to 
teach and retired in 1994.  After his retirement he did a lot of volunteer work 
for Renton Technical College and Bellevue community College. 
 

When his wife also retired they did a lot more traveling, seeing much of Eu-
rope and Iceland.  Beverly, who is of Icelandic heritage, got to interview the 
President of Iceland.  She also wrote a book about poet and feminist, May Sar-
ton. 
 

In 2012 they moved to Blaine.  Ken enjoyed stamp collecting and his study of 
the wester world; and Beverly had hoped to write more books.  But it wasnôt 
to be for Beverly.  She became ill and passed away in 2013.  Ken moved to 
Lynden Manor shortly after that.  There are quite a few members of his wifeôs 
family that live in this area and Ken enjoys their calls and visits.  Heôs a faith-
ful member of our morning exercise group, still loves being out of doors and 
enjoys doing Sudoku and word search puzzles.  He also does a great job with 
the everchanging bulletin board in the activity room.  Check it out. 
 

    

              òHappy 
Birthday to  

  Youéó 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Resident 
Birthdays  

 

Jerry Stenevich 2/5 
Virginia Gooding 2/9 
Barbara Brock 2/17 
Bob Suggs 2/ 19 
Jean Dawkins 2/27 
Betty Schilk 2/28 

 

Staff 
Birthdays  

 

Allyson Allen 2/5 
Gert Postma 2/6 
Ted Howard 2/6 
Rebecca Arneson 2/6 
Christina Moran 2/19 
Maggie Drake 2/21 
Nitya Foster 2/22 
Alesha Cuney 2/25 
Vicky Leigh 2/27 
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Drink  of the Month  
 

Hot Cranberry Toddie 
 
Itôs made with 
ӎ cranberry 
juice, ӎ orange 
juice and ӎ 
lemonade.  Be 
sure to ask 
your server for    
                    

one! 

Presidential Word Search Puzzle 
 

February 19th is Presidentôs Day.  Can you find the all 
the U.S. Presidents listed at the right in the puzzle below? 



 
 
 
 
 

Activity Calendar 
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